ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP

PLANNING & ZONING COMMISSION

FEBRUARY 9, 2010
The Planning & Zoning Commission of Zeeland Charter Township met in the township hall on February 9, 2010 at 7pm.  Members present: Bruce Knoper, Robert Brower, Alan Myaard, Ron Brink, Henry Steenwyk, Don Steenwyk, Dick Geerlings, and Karen Kreuze; absent: Dennis Russcher.

 

Moved by Myaard, supported by Kreuze, to approve the minutes of the January 12, 2010 meeting.  Motion carried.

PUBLIC HEARING - COPPERFIELDS P.U.D.  The public hearing was opened for the request from Vriesland Homes, LLC to revise the planned unit development of Copperfields.  Mr. Robert Rozema, engineer, Mr. Ron Piasecki, developer, and Mr. Mick McGraw, builder, represented the Copperfield development.  The original site plan showed a total of 186 living units, 55 condos and 131 single family dwellings.  The revised plan has a total of 185 living units, 22 condos and 163 single family dwellings.  The streets, both public and private, remain as originally planned with a name change from Cobre Circle to Koper Circle.  Most obvious change is the number of condos and now are a part of Phase II.  The original lot width had a minimum of 80 feet, requested revision, average 79.95 feet, the smallest being 64.3 feet.  Original side yard had a 20 ft. total, with 5 ft. minimum, revised side yard has a 7 ft. minimum for each side. 

Chairman Knoper asked why the removal of some of the condos. Mr. McGraw, from Eastbrook Homes responded that the economy has been the demise of the condo market. The market is calling for smaller houses with lower utility bills and less lawn work.  Mr. McGraw distributed a folder showing the design and size of the proposed housing. 


Chairman Knoper asked for public comment. 


Mr. Bob Baker, builder in Black Creek Ridge, the neighboring development, considers the revised p.u.d. in competition with Black Creek Ridge. 


 Mr. Sam Rice, what is the average size of the lots?  


Mr. Steve Zeerip, how will smaller lots create better housing?  Mr. McGraw response is that smaller lots will allow for more to be invested into the home.  


Mr. James DeZwarte, 7087 Byron Road, is concerned about the distance between his lot line and the proposed condos on the corner of Byron Road and 72nd Avenue.  Would like to buy some property to increase the distance between the proposed condos and his lot line.  


Ms. Kristi Nelson – how far and when will the water line be extended down 72nd?

Supervisor Nykamp – the township water line will be extended before an occupancy permit is issued for the houses in Copperfields.  There are agreements to settle between the developers and the township before construction can take place. 

Mr. Carl Heetderks – Could you identify Phase I, II, & III?  Who will improve 68th Avenue?  

Mr. Bob Rozema – 68th Avenue – currently Road Commission responsibility.  Plans are for the neighboring church to have a triangular piece of property on the south end of the development.

Moved by Brink, supported by Kreuse to close the public hearing.  The motion passed unanimously.

Mr. Ron Brink, is there a secured loan for the development?  Answer - Macatawa Bank.

Moved by Brink, supported by Brower to recommend the approval of the revised site plan of Copper Fields for Vriesland Homes, LLC.  The revised site plan meets the requirements of the Zeeland Charter Township Zoning Ordinance.  The motion passed with a roll call vote.  Ayes: Knoper, Brink, Brower, Geerlings, Kreuze, H. Steenwyk;  Nays: D. Steenwyk and Myaard.

Moved, supported and carried to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Vivian Zwyghuizen, Recording Secretary

Karen Kreuze, Secretary

